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YOUR CHILD’S LEARNING JOURNEY



Opportunities to get involved -

• Parent Forum



Transition 2023



Transition Days

Wednesday 5th (year 6 only) and Thursday 6th July

Arrive at 8:45am

Finish at 2:30pm 

Wear school uniform – bring trainers 

Free lunch provided for all pupils, bring some money for break time snacks 

Activities over the two days – DT, PE, Science, History, Team building activities, 

Transition wellbeing session, Maths, English, RE



Transition 
Process

Since April we have been working with all 22 
primary schools sending children to us to share 
all the key information about the pupils moving 

to us

The SENCo has been working with primary school 
SENCos – pupil passports have been sent to pupils 

where they have been identified as having 
additional needs. If you would like a printed 

version there are some available at the end of this 
session

Our website is updated 
with regular 

information about 
transition and the first 

few days at school Each fortnight we will contact you with 
key updates and information

Parental information evening will be 
uploaded for reference. 

We will continue to be in contact 
even throughout the summer 



• Transition challenge booklet

• Letter from a BRS pupil

• Postcard

• Book

• Bookmark 

• Key school information 

Transition Pack





September and 

Beyond



September
Monday 4th September – Inset Day

• This session is dedicated time for parents and pupils to pop into school and ask any final 

questions prior to pupils starting. 

• Drop in can be anytime between 3-4.30 pm. We hope this will allow us to offer any guidance 

or support on any final worries or concerns. This is not a compulsory meeting time and you do 

not need to book a slot.

Tuesday 5th September – Year 7 only:

• Pupils will need to arrive by 8:25am in their new school uniform. They do not need to bring their 

PE kit for the first day. 

• All pupils should be in attendance. 

Wednesday 6th September – All pupils return

Year 7 Service of Blessing – 3rd October



Our Pupils 

follow 

‘The Sutton 

Way’





Form time focus

Morning sessions –

Tutor Time Read 

Programme and 

Act of Worship

Afternoon sessions –

Activities linked to 

the theme of the 

day



Behaviour

• 100% disruption-free 
learning,  every minute of 
every lesson,  every day

• Clear behaviour system

• YL to devise seating plans

• High standards in every

aspect





• All teachers need to improve not  
because they are not good  enough 
but because they can be even better.

• We are all commited to becoming 
the best teachers we can be.

• We will ensure all children get the 
best deal – this includes children who 
cannot be in school.

Great Teaching







Session Aim When

Prep Access to manned computer 

room to complete homework or 

complete revision activities

8-8:25am Mon-Fri

Break

Lunch 

Prep +: 

Homework

Additional Homework time with a 

TA or to complete 

independently

3-4pm Tues-Fri



Uniform bundle
We have worked with pupil school wear to provide all Year 7 
2023 Starters the following uniform bundle:

• Blazer

• Tie

• Sports Polo Shirt

• Sports Short

All parents should of received a letter which has all the key information 
on how to purchase the uniform. If you have not received this letter 
please email: transition@brs.srscmat.co.uk

mailto:transition@brs.srscmat.co.uk


Uniform information 
Tie

Students transitioning from Key Stage 3 (year 9) to Key Stage 4 (Year 10) will no longer need to purchase a 
new tie. ‘We will become a one tie school.’ The only tie available for purchase will be the Key Stage 4 tie, 
and there is no obligation for students with a Key Stage 3 tie to buy a new one.

Blazer

In addition, we now offer the option to purchase a badge that can be sewn onto any black blazer. 
Alternatively, embroidered blazers are still available for purchase from our associated school uniform 
shops. It is important to note that all blazers must have the school badge.

PE Kit

Due to cost considerations, we have decided to remove skorts from our PE kit as they are more expensive 
compared to sports leggings or shorts. Similarly, the school rugby top has also been removed due to its 
lack of necessity. Students who already have skorts or the school rugby top can continue using them. 
Additionally, we have upgraded our optional outer garment to a ¼ zip sports top, which costs the same as 
the hoodie but is expected to be more durable. Students who already have school PE hoodies are allowed 
to continue using them.





Mobile Phone / Technology
From 8.00am – 5:00pm all technology is to be…

‘Switched off, out of sight and 
never heard’



Transport - Midland Classic
https://www.midlandclassic.com/routes-and-services/

Support for using the bus will be available everyday. Mrs Robinson is 

on duty every morning and afterschool, as well as staff and a 

member of SLT

https://www.midlandclassic.com/routes-and-services/


The Wellbeing and Support Hub

A space for all children to have mentoring support, 

academic support, complete enrichment activities or 

somewhere for pupils to discuss wellbeing with their 

peers.

The Hub will offer all our internal intervention and 

support Programmes

Large wellbeing hub

Therapeutic Art room

Therapeutic music room

Wellbeing office

Consultation room

Sensory room



Summer Activities

Several activities available for pupils to complete over the summer months. All activities 

are voluntary but will give pupils some tasks to do

• Transition Challenges

• Year 6 Recommended Reads – all books recommended can be found at local 

libraries

• Year 6 Wellbeing Support – including parental support and tips

These can be found on the Year 6 transition page on the website.



Key Staff



Head of Year

Eliza Waters

ewaters@brs.srscmat.co.uk

mailto:kmeredith@brs.srscmat.co.uk
mailto:kmeredith@brs.srscmat.co.uk


Mr Jimenez Miss Cawson Mrs Taberner Miss Coons

New member of staff

Form teachers



Special Educational Needs

Laura Wilson 

Assistant 

Headteacher/DSL/SENCO

lwilson@brs.srscmat.co.uk

Nancy Kucharik

SEN administrator

nkucharik@brs.srscmat.co.uk

mailto:lwilson@brs.srscmat.co.uk
mailto:nkucharik@brs.srscmat.co.uk


Thank you for attending this 
evening

Opportunity to ask any questions


